
ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 

 
AUDIT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

March 28, 2017 
 

AUDIT EXIT CONFERENCE 
Audit Dates: January 23, 2017 to January 27, 2017 

 
 
Time: 8:50 AM 
 
Present: Audit and Finance Committee: (Andrew McMahon and Mark Hall);                           
IDA Board Member (Donald Hooper); PMHV & Co.:  Mark Mashaw, IDA staff: Kimberly 
Gilbert and Lori Sibley. 
 
Committee Chair (Mark Hall) calls the meeting to order.  A quorum is recognized.  
 
Mark Mashaw provides an overview of the financial statements and distributes a combined 
balance sheet, to include the SLCIDA-LDC, GMEDF and RVRDA, through December 31, 
2016 (Attachment A).   Also, Mr. Mashaw distributes a combined Income Statement, which 
includes the SLCIDA-LDC, GMEDF and RVRDA, through December 31, 2016 (Attachment 
B).    
 
Highlights - Statement of Net Position: 

 Assets/Liabilities: Decreased by $1.3 million, mainly a cash decrease due to the 
Curran Renewable Energy line-of-credit.   

 The IDA and RVRDA split marketing expenses in half.  As a result, $16,000 was due 
the IDA in December to pay for its share of marketing expenses.   

 The St. Lawrence County Local Development Corporation dissolved in 2016, merging 
the available assets into the St. Lawrence County Industrial Development Agency – 
Local Development Corporation, showing a total of $263,392 on the income statement 
for the year 

 No direct loan write-offs were indicated. 
 $300,000 was provided to the IDA.  This is in-line with the previous year.   

   
Mr. Hall asks Mr. Mashaw, the Lead Auditor for the firm for this engagement, about 
questions that came up during the NYS Authorities Budget Office’s review of the IDA-LDC 
last year regarding the level of fiduciary oversight provided by the board.  He would 
specifically like to know if Mr. Mashaw, after undertaking this year’s audit, felt there were 
any issues or concerns that he saw with the level of the fiduciary duty being undertaken by the 
board of the IDA-LDC.  Mr. Mashaw notes that he understood that the ABO expressed their 
discontent with the way the IDA-LDC documented that its members were the same as the 
IDA’s members, but he did not see any issues or concerns with the level of fiduciary duty 
being undertaken by the IDA-LDC’s board members. 
 
Required Communications:  Mr. Mashaw notes there is nothing to report, no problems with 
management.   
 
At 9:00 AM, IDA Staff (Kimberly Gilbert and Lori Sibley) exit the meeting to allow the 
Audit and Finance Committee members the opportunity to discuss matters confidentially and 
directly with the auditor.   



 
Staff members return to the meeting at 9:03 AM. With no further questions or comments, Mr. 
Hall motions to conclude the Audit and Finance Committee Meeting at 9:03 AM, seconded by 
Mr. McMahon.   



Attachment A



Attachment B




